CITY OF NEWCASTLE UPON TYNE
(OFF STREET PARKING PLACES) ORDER 2021
(THE GARAGE MSCP VARIATION) ORDER 2022
1.	NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Council of the City of Newcastle upon 	Tyne propose to make an Order under Sections 32, 35 and Part IV of 	Schedule 9 to the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended, which 	varies the City of Newcastle upon Tyne (Off Street Parking Places) Order 	2021 (“the 2021 Order”).
2.	The effect of the proposed Order is to designate the following multi-storey car 	park as an off-street parking place –
The Garage Multi-Storey car park - the car park is located at the former brewery site at the Helix on Corporation Street.  
The parking place will be available for parking by Passenger Vehicles, 		Motor Cycles, Invalid Carriages and Goods Vehicles not in excess of 		1,117kg unladen weight or 6.1m in length.  The charge for parking will 		be £1.70 per hour payable between 8am and 10pm all days. (Pay by Phone 	will be available if required).   
	Provisions will be included in the Order for the issue of parking permits 		to exempt vehicles from the hourly charge as follows – 
· Platinum permits for leaseholders and eligible residents - £1,750 p.a.
· Diamond permits - £1,750p.a.

	The parking place will be added to the 2021 Order and therefore the 		provisions and conditions of that Order will apply to it.
3.	If you wish to view the documents relating to the Order (including the draft 	Order, Map and a statement of the Council’s reasons for proposing to make 	the Order), please email a request to streetworks@newcastle.gov.uk   	Alternatively, please telephone (0191) 2787878 to request a copy of the 	documents.  
	Details can also be viewed at www.letstalknewcastle.co.uk    
4.	If you wish to object to, or make other representations about, the proposed 	Order or any of its provisions you should send your objection or 	representation by 3rd May 2022 quoting reference GH/P50/1115 to 	Newcastle Parking 	Services, P.O. Box 2BL, Newcastle upon Tyne, NE99 	2BL, or by email to 	traffic.notices@newcastle.gov.uk   Any objection or 	representation MUST be made in writing and where an objection is made, it 	must state the grounds of 	the objection.        
Dated:  7th April 2022
L Scott, Service Manager Democratic Services 
					Civic Centre, Newcastle upon Tyne, NE1 8QH


